EAA CHAPTER 1270 MAY 2010 MINUTES
EAA Chapter 1270 met in the airport manager's office, Houghton County Memorial Airport, 9:00 AM, May 8, 2010.

Members present:  Fritz Wilson, Ed Longenecker, Ken Cygan, Bruce Woodry, Duane Estenberg, Ed Schneiderhan, Doug McKenzie.  Guest Ken Fisher.

Presidents report: Doug received his Notam for Air Venture Oshkosh 2010 . This was shared with the membership. Doug offered his last year’s Air Charts and they were received by Bruce Woodry.

Vice president's report: Joe introduced Ken Fisher.  Ken brought a homebuilt rubber band airplane with cellophane wings, a poster board of previous projects he’s built (his Pietenpol frame is in Joes hangar).  Ken reminisced about previous EAA chapter activities.  
Treasurer's report: Bruce reports $1,587.62.

OLD BUSINESS:

Civil air patrol: Joe reports that N99606 is back in service and that the radios don't need to be wiggled. The next search and rescue exercise will be in September or October.
Home builders: Ed reports that his plane is almost done, he is moving the fuselage back to the airport today. After the meeting he invites all to inspect his wing in Joe's hangar. Ed is doubtful, but Bruce says the plane will be flying by summer.

Airport improvement: Bruce reports that he and Chris presented painted chocks to the airport board. I received an e-mail from Dennis that the airport is making a sign to place on the T hangars above the chocks saying "chocks compliments of local EAA chapter 1270".

Airport board meeting: George says that there were 2 new employees hired for airport maintenance. Last month the airlines boarded 1736 and deplaned 1434 fares.

NEW BUSINESS:
Young Eagles: Ed  said that we had some kids coming, he couldn’t say how many. I reviewed a message on my home phone from Craig saying that there were 22 contacts. During the meeting we watched strong gusty cross winds on the runways, marginal ceilings, and the flights were canceled.  Several children came to the terminal and were encouraged to come to the June meeting for flights. Bruce indicated that he would be happy to bring kids for flights next weekend.
Summer Youth: Joe indicated that there are adequate instructors, he made a plea for more Young Eagles pilots. Doug and Bruce said that they would be available.

Fly In: Ken recalled a fly-in in the late 1980s in which the airport was in the red about $8000. Doug recalled more recent attempts at a fly-in that were less than successful. Plans were tabled.

Fly out: Doug again invited all membership to come to the 2010 Air Venture at Oshkosh, he would be flying into the airport on Thursday, July 29 for 2 or 3 days. Bruce indicated interest in flying as well.

Airplane acquisition: With Ed's airplane nearly finished, Bruce is anxious to take on another Chapter project now that we are learning skills. Joe knows of a Wag a Bond with finished wings, a new engine, available for $12,000 in St. Paul. Doug expressed significant interest if it could be put on floats. Doug looked at the Full Lotus website and could see no such citation but sent a request for information. Membership discussed a more permanent location for projects, suggestions were made to take over the old Superior hangar or to build a new hangar next to Joe's. The Superior hangar is offered for $1,800 a month, Joe thought we could work out a deal with the airport to sublet to transients, even though they would be in competition with his own hangars.  Ed is presently paying for space in Joe's heated hangar.
Meeting adjourned at 10:30 to inspect Ed’s wing in Joe’s hangar.

